Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

10-9-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, October 9, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

Lindenwood Bulletins

Volume 167, No. 4

Oct. 9, 1990

WELCOME!

Lindenwood would like to extend a hearty welcome to Martine Kline and Rachel Pauluhn who have joined the LC Day Admissions staff as Admission/Financial Aid Counselors.

THE WAIT IS OVER

For Kazimiera Ezvan the wait is over. Ezvan became a United States citizen when she was sworn in Friday, October 5th.

Born in Miejska gorka, Poland, Ezvan has been with Lindenwood since the Fall of 1984, where she is currently an Associate Professor in the division of Management, teaching MIS courses at the undergraduate and graduate level. She received her PhD from Southern Illinois University at Carbondale.

CONGRATULATIONS!!!

IT'S DANCING TIME

Get out your dancing shoes, it's Homecoming time again. The theme this year is "HOLD ON TO THE NIGHT". Homecoming will be held Saturday, October 13, at the Miracle of Doves Banquet Center from 9:00 p.m. - 12:30 a.m. The cost is \$5.00 per person in advance and \$6.00 per person at the door. Don't worry about getting that formal gown or expensive tuxedo, because the dress attire is semi-formal.

If you would like to help with decorations for the banquet center on Saturday, please contact Rose in Student Life at extensions 216/237.

FLYING HIGH

Lindenwood College recently purchased a flag of the United States of America that was flown over the U.S. Capitol on September 21, 1990, at the request of the Honorable John Danforth. On behalf of the College, we would like to express our appreciation to Senator Danforth for this special request. The flag proudly waves at all LC home games in the stadium.

GHOSTLY PARADE

The ghosts and goblins of the Preschool will begin their annual Halloween parade Wednesday, October 31st at 9:15 a.m. They will float and hover in front of Nichols, Sibley and Butler. But, that's not all. Preschoolers will also be masquerading through the basement, main floor and education offices of Roemer and back to Cobbs. Make sure that you catch a glimpse of these precious trick or treaters as they roam the streets and halls of our campus community.

THEOLOGY SEMINARS

Are you interested in a career in ministry, Christian education, or other various kinds of professional church works? If so, many theology seminaries have weekend conferences for college students. If you would like more information regarding these seminars please contact Alan Meyers, campus chaplin, in Young 410 or at extension 388.

LC STUDENT HONORED

LC salutes William Jason Daniel, a senior Lions goalie, who participated in the "Study Abroad Program" at St. Louis University's Madrid campus.

While studying abroad he became a member of the soccer team and was voted most valuable player 1989-90 for his competitive spirit, quality performance, and sportsmanship. Jason joined the team in October 1989 and became the undisputed goalkeeper.

According to Ricardo Mendoza, Director of Athletics, he consistently displayed an outstanding performance against fast, strong, highly skilled university teams. Mendoza also added that Jason demonstrated superior skills and excellent knowledge of soccer through his self-confidence and enthusiasm. Jason was able to help other players, enabling the team to achieve a third place standing and a promotion to the first division. Jason was highly regarded by his Spanish teammates as a person of integrity and gentlemanly traits.

THE MISSING LINC

Are you the missing LINC? In other words, are you a member of the Lindenwood Is Nature Conscious (LINC) club? If not, you might want to join the club that is extinguishing the war against the Earth. For more information regarding this exciting new club, attend meetings Thursday, October 18th from Noon to 1:00 p.m. in the Legacy Room of the cafeteria, and at 9:00 p.m. on the 2nd floor of Butler.

The meetings will include such topics as:

- **Campus Recycling.
- **Campus Environmental Audits.
- **Environmental Activism.
- **Global Awareness.

Hope to see you there, because you could be the missing LINC!!!

CONCERTS PLANNED

A Faculty Recital on Sunday, October 21 in Sibley Chapel at 3:00 p.m. will feature Robert Carter on bassoon and Groff Bittner on piano. And don't miss the LC Symphonic Band performing at St. Charles Presbyterian Church Sunday, October 28 at 2:30 p.m. Both concerts are free and open to the public.

CARRERA IN SEMINAR

Miguel Carrera, an international student and communications senior at LC, received a scholarship from the Leadership Center of the Americas to participate in a seminar on December 18. The center is dedicated to the education of future leaders.

BULLETINS SIGNS OFF

This issue marks the official sign off of the "Lindenwood Bulletins" publication. On behalf of Bulletins, which has been published under an assortment of names including "Communique" over the past nine years, we would like to thank the students, faculty, staff and administration who participated in this newsletter for Lindenwood College. Your input made "Bulletins" informative, interesting and a good source for campus communication. We would encourage you to keep in touch by sending campus news to the "LindenWorld" via campus mail. And, on behalf of the Office of Public Relations and all the students working in PR, THANK YOU!

"Lindenwood Bulletins" was desktop published by undergraduate and graduate students at Lindenwood College, under the guidance of Phyllis A. Morris, public relations director. Students produced "Bulletins" with Ventura Publisher on a 286 and laser printer. All stories, except "Bulletins Signs" & "Ad Campaign," were written by Rhonda Rushing, a senior in communications/PR.

DATES TO REMEMBER

Fall Semester 1990

Fall Break October 12
Thanksgiving Break November 22-23
Last Day of Classes December 12
Study Day (no classes/tests) December 13
Final Exams December 14,15,17-19
Final Grades Due December 21 by noon

Fall Ouarter 1990

Deadline for Application for
December 30 Graduation
Midterm Grades Due
Deadline for Making up INC
Grades from Previous Term
Last Day to Withdraw with "W"

Quarter Ends
Final Grades Due

October 26
November 9
November 9
November 16
December 14
December 18

AD CAMPAIGN RIVALS '88 RESULTS

The 1990-91 Lindenwood College adult advertising campaign has helped to bring in another record enrollment for evening classes, plus record applications of future evening students. Print & radio ads, created by Pfeiffer + Company, are directed by Evening Admissions and Public Relations, with ad placements made through PR. The ad (greatly reduced) below is just one of many creative efforts that is winning attention for LC on the air & in print.

